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Friday Memo
November 4, 2022

Upcoming Events – Kenneth Chris Hurst Sr., Ed.D
November 5: Fingerprint Party, 9:00am-12:00pm, Helms Middle School
November 11: Veterans’ Day Holiday (No School)
November 14: CBOC Meeting, 6:00pm, 1400 Marina Way S, Richmond, CA
November 16: Board of Education Meeting, 6:30pm, LoVonya Dejean Middle School
November 21-24: Thanksgiving Break (No School)

Policy Updates– Kenneth Chris Hurst Sr., Ed.D
CSBA introduced an all new GAMUT platform that integrates policy services and meeting
management in a single application. GAMUT Policy Plus is an upgrade to and replacement for
our previous Manual Maintenance service, and includes new features designed to make managing
and updating policies, simple, fast and effective.

The new GAMUT relies on consistent policy titles and numbering across all districts. This allows
CSBA to push updates directly to us through GAMUT and enables us to maintain consistent legal
references and management resources. It also makes it possible for us to use the advanced search
feature to search across the CSBA sample policies and the adopted policies of other districts.

During this process we have some policies that show up as drafts because the title or number did
not match the titles and numbers in the CSBA Sample Policy Manual. In most cases, this is
because CSBA updated or deleted the sample policy, or the policy is unique to our district.
Because these policies are in draft status they are not currently visible to the public on our
GAMUT site however staff has access to the draft policies. The policies have not been
deleted from our policy manual but will continue to not be visible to the public until Board
action is taken. If it is a unique policy, CSBA will work with us on adding the policy number and
title to the system.

CSBA has  requested that all districts review their policies. Basically, our new system is based on
a master index that assigns a title to each code number. Once these titles are assigned, they don’t
change them because they would have to change every district's title and all the cross-references
throughout the policy manual.  Thus, in renaming our policies we would align them to their
master index and thus can easily see their updates.

If we decide *not* to rename a policy, they would need to add a new code to the system. This
isn’t hard to do, but the downside is that their policy updates won’t cover these policies and we
won’t be able to easily compare them to their sample manual or other districts.

We received communication from CSBA asking us to take the following action:
Next steps:
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http://link.csba.org/c/6/?T=ODU0ODMyMzk%3AMDItYjIwMjY3LTNmNzI1ZGYyMDE1ZTRhYmZhODc0NWJhMmM0ZGU3Njlm%3AZGhheW5pZUB3Y2N1c2QubmV0%3AY29udGFjdC01ZDI0ZTE5ZWUzZTRlNDExODBlMjAwNTA1NmIwMmEwOS1jOWQzMTZhOTZhYjA0NGQ1YWY5NTRjMDZjZThmODRhZg%3AZmFsc2U%3AMQ%3A%3AaHR0cHM6Ly9jc2JhLm9yZy9nYW11dD9fY2xkZWU9WkdoaGVXNXBaVUIzWTJOMWMyUXVibVYwJnJlY2lwaWVudGlkPWNvbnRhY3QtNWQyNGUxOWVlM2U0ZTQxMTgwZTIwMDUwNTZiMDJhMDktYzlkMzE2YTk2YWIwNDRkNWFmOTU0YzA2Y2U4Zjg0YWYmZXNpZD03MTI1NTJjYy1mNGZjLWVhMTEtODEyYi0wMDUwNTZiMDJhMDk&K=0vpZngaeLwSvYKcKYAbuow
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There were 63 policies that recommended renaming and 7 recommended deletions.

We recommend your district take the following actions to resolve the exceptions created by the
migration to new Gamut. The next steps are bolded.
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/cms/lib/CA01001466/Centricity/Domain/1146/How%20to%20File%20a%20Formal%20Complaint_112022_Office%20of%20Educational%20Equity.pdf
/cms/lib/CA01001466/Centricity/Domain/1146/Spanish%20How%20to%20File%20a%20Formal%20Complaint_112022_Office%20of%20Educational%20Equity.pdf
/Page/9516


https://drive.google.com/file/d/1OV4byrc0-eLGzmy1zsZK5pquGVQmqPps/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1kj2r7M1jw_-ViC4eRhbATjG5RRN2t7Lm/view?usp=share_link
/Page/3201
https://help.zearn.org/hc/en-us/sections/207458507-Orienting-Parents-Caregivers-to-Zearn-Math
http://webassets.zearn.org/Implementation/ZearnHelpersForParents.pdf
http://webassets.zearn.org/Implementation/ZearnHelpersForParentsSpanish.pdf
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College & Career - LaResha Huffman (Allison Huie & team)

WCCUSD Education Fair 2023
This year’s Education Fair hosted by WCCUSD and EnrollWCC will be held on November
19th and December 10th, families can attend virtual sessions to engage in panel discussions
around specific topics including:

Families can also attend an in-person fair event, Saturday, January 28th 10am-12pm. This is an
opportunity to connect face-to-face with representatives from the schools in our community as
well as local community organizations and college partners.

There is also a “help desk” section to offer families one-on-one support. There will be
representatives from 

https://gopublicschools.cmail20.com/t/d-l-zapjy-tyaiittyk-t/
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Additionally, we are seeking partnership with youth advocacy groups who can support the district
and our students to develop and codify sustainable youth engagement and youth voice systems
and structures from the classroom to the boardroom. We also hope to increase equity and student
led engagement in our practices to engage a more diverse group of students and give students the
opportunity to shape when, how and why they are engaged. We are currently meeting with
community partners and consultants to schedule youth listening sessions, including a possible
partnership with the department of Positive School Climate to expand the focus of the listening
sessions to include climate.

Family and Community Engagement Division - Community Engagement Initiative

WCCUSD was accepted into the third cohort of the Community Engagement Initiative, which
includes a $50,000 grant. CEI is a five-year effort intended to strengthen Systems of Support by
building the capacity of school districts to authentically engage and learn with one another. This
includes identifying effective models of community engagement, developing metrics to evaluate
those models, having difficult conversations, building trusting relationships and participating in
the Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP) development process.  To learn more, please
visit: https://californiaengage.org/.

This initiative is led by the District and the community including:
● Director and Coordinator of Family and Community Engagement
● Peres Elementary school administration, SCOW, Expanded Learning Coordinator,

Community School Director (vacant), and a team of parents and students
● A team of parents from Tara Hills and a virtual academy student
● a Community Based Organization (vacant)

Communications Update  - Liz Sanders

Advisory regarding Financial Aid Access Campaign Graphics

Please see below for the following adjusted language regarding our FAFSA/CADAA
Financial Aid Access Campaign for seniors. Revised graphics are listed here.
CDE requires the West Contra Costa Unified School District to ensure that every student has
access to the FAFSA, CADAA, or a waiver that exempts any student from either financial aid
form. The District must have evidence on file that each student has completed the waiver or form
that they and their family deem most appropriate for them. In order to meet this obligation,
WCCUSD is conducting a Financial Aid Access campaign that ensures all students and families
are aware of these resources and options.
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https://californiaengage.org/
/Page/6641
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News Updates

Letters: Expand the vote | Contra Costa Supervisor | School board - The Mercury News

Wednesday

https://www.mercurynews.com/2022/11/03/letters-1038
https://richmondstandard.com/richmond/2022/11/02/gofundme-aims-to-send-richmond-high-marching-band-to-disneyland/
https://richmondconfidential.org/2022/11/01/west-contra-costa-education-fund-stem/
https://www.edfundwest.org/

